
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Community Education Partners (CEP)/Alternative Education


March 30, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on March 30, 2005, at 3:25 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets and Chief Counsel JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Jack Thompson, Director of Alternative Education, provided Board Members with an Overview of Value and Benefits and highlighted the following areas: CEP’s Mission; CEP Overview; Students Referred to CEP; Typical Learning Community; Components of Program; Statistical Information regarding Student Progress; FCAT Scores of 9th Grade OCPS-CEP Students; and the Benefits of a CEP Partnership.

Board Members discussed the following topics: building plan; single gender classes; testing at entrance and exit to show gains; and Pinellas and Orange County success rates.

Dena Costner, CEP Vice-President, summarized the CEP enrollment process.

Board Members discussed the difference between the three (3) Alternative Education Programs:

T Whitehat:
accelerated program for students who are older with a low amount of credits

T 
CEP:

program for disruptive students

T 
ACS:

program for expelled students  

Board Members discussed: parental approval; last chance contract; assessment instrument; and screening for ESE.

Dr. Robinson requested the procedures that will be in place for students who are recommended to attend CEP but whose parents do not wish for them to.

Dr. Benaim requested the identical data regarding the District’s Alternative Education Program  that was provided to Board Members regarding CEP.

Board Members discussed: accountability; fingerprinting; school resource officers; insurance; furniture and fixtures; termination for cause; and Alternative Dispute Resolution.

For the Record: Mrs. Burdick stated that this recommendation is not funded in the Five-Year Capital Plan and she can not make decisions in isolation.  On January, 17, 2005, she requested a roofing report which she assumes has a budget impact.  She can not support this recommendation until the budget impact of the roofing report is provided.    

Mike Burke, Budget Director, provided Board Members with a budget analysis of the CEP Program.

Dr. Richmond requested budget information from Orange County to use as a comparison.

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

